
  
 City Council Memorandum 
 
 

 
 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL DATE:  AUGUST 18, 2020 
 
FROM:  PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT   WARD: 4 
 
SUBJECT: MOBILITY & INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE – SUBSTITUTION OF MEMBER 
 
ISSUE: 
 
Substitution of Councilmember Plascencia in place of Councilmember Hemenway on the Mobility & 
Infrastructure Committee for the discussion of the Van Buren Boulevard Sewer Project Update. 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
 
That the City Council appoint Councilmember Plascencia to serve in place of Councilmember 
Hemenway on the Mobility & Infrastructure Committee for discussion of the Van Buren Boulevard 
Sewer Project Update. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On September 10, 2020, the Mobility & Infrastructure Committee will be hearing an update on the 
Van Buren Boulevard Sewer Project. The discussion will reference the memorandum of 
understanding (MOU) that allows the City to purchase the lot located on the northeasterly corner of 
Washington Street at Krameria Avenue from Western Municipal Water District to construct a sewer 
pump station to support the project.  At a June 10, 2020 community meeting that discussed the Van 
Buren Sewer Project, Councilmember Plascencia requested to receive a project update at 
committee level.  Councilmember Conder, chair of the Mobility & Infrastructure Committee, concurs 
with the requested substitution. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
There is no fiscal impact as a result of this proposed action. 
 
Prepared by: Kris Martinez, Public Works Director  
Certified as to  
availability of funds: Edward Enriquez, Chief Financial Officer/Treasurer 
Approved by: Rafael Guzman, Assistant City Manager  
Approved as to form: Gary G. Geuss, City Attorney 
 
Concurs with: 
 
 
___________________________   ___________________________ 
GABY PLASCENCIA      STEVE HEMENWAY 
Councilwoman, Ward 5     Councilmember, Ward 7  


